


MESSAGE 
FROM CITY MANAGER 
KEN STRIPLIN 
What a difference 30 
years can make. Thanks to 
the foresight of our founding 
members, Santa Clarita is now 
benefiting from three decades 
of City hood and the hundreds 
of millions of dollars that 
stayed right here to fund local 
facilities, programs and services. 
As you flip through this newsletter, you'll notice 
glimpses of the past peeking th rough the present 
reminding us not only of the amazing place our 
City is today, but also of all the hard work and 
dedication it took to get here. 

When the City was incorporated on December 
15, 1987, it was 39 square miles. Since then, more 
than 30 neighborhoods have annexed to the City, 
making Santa Clarita over 60 square miles and the 
third largest city in Los Angeles County. 

One of the things I am most proud of is our City's 
unwavering commitment to preserving the natural 
beauty of our valley. Through the City Council's 
leadership we have dedicated nearly 9,000 acres 
as open space and created 34 parks. Plus, we have 
fought to stop a new landfill and an aggregate 
mining project from coming to our City. 

Being a city has also allowed for our 
community to benefit from three Metrolink 
stations, three libraries, two community 
centers, anti-drug programs for youth, 
hundreds of sports and recreation programs, 
an aquatic center, skatepark and 
traffic and road improvements. 

Come be part of the 30th celebration! 
Throughout 2017, we plan to have a 
series of special events, contests and 
festivities so you can participate in 
our City's big 30-year milestone. 

Sincerely, 

Ken Striplin 

City Manager 
kstri plin@santa-clarita.com 

STATE OF THE CITY 

10TH ANNIVER 
The year was 1987. The number one song of the year was 
"Walk like an Egyptian" by the Bangles, Ronald Reagan was 
president, American Bandstand was broad~ast live for the 
last time the Ford Escort was the best-selling car and Santa 
Clarita b~came the largest area to ever become a City in the 
history of the state of California on December 15. The month 
prior, residents in the communities of Canyon _country, Saugus, 
Newhall and Valencia voted on Measure U, which asked whether 
the area should become an official City. The final vote tally was 
14,723 Yes and 6,597 No. 

Since that year, our community has evolved, grown 
and earned a distinct reputation for offering a high 
quality of life, top-notch recreation and cultural 
experiences and has been consistently rated as 
one of the safest cities in the state. 

With the creation of the City of Santa Clarita, 
residents reaped the benefits of having their tax 
dollars kept locally. Those funds have added up to 
many infrastructure improvements over the years. 
Traffic circulation has been enhanced thanks to the improvement of several popular_ routes and 
the opening of the Cross Valley Connector. As part of the City's 2020 plan, several bridges have 
been widened, and enhanced pedestrian and cyclist access has been added. 

Those tax dollars have also added up to three libraries and one 
more in the works. The photo to the left shows the Bamboo Cafe in 
the 1960s. This cafe sat at the northwest corner of 10th and Spruce 
streets. This is now where our beautiful Old Town Newhall Library 
is located. 

Back in 1987 the area now known 
as Aquatic Center Drive was a 
manufacturing building for Merle 
Norman Cosmetics. Now this area 
is the popular Sports Complex 
Gymnasium. Santa Clarita residents 

can take advantage of its full-sized basketball, pickleball, 
volleyball, futsal and racquetball courts. And it couldn't 
be named Aquatic Center Drive without our 
spectacular Santa Clarita Aquatic Center. 
Residents can splash around in three pools, 
including a SO-meter competition pool, 
a 25-meter dive pool and an activity pool 
complete with water play equipment and a 
160-foot water slide! 



SARY 
Back in the day, the area along Bouquet Canyon was a corn 
field. Now those crops have made way for the crown jewel of our park system -
the 130 acre Central Park. It is home to a variety of amenities including playing fields, 
baseball/softball diamonds, the City's first community garden, Central Bark Dog Park and a 
regional cross country course providing a great location for the valley's local high school and 
college athletes to train and hold meets! 

viTiRANS PLAZ-A 
I - THiN/NOW 

The Newhall-Walnut-Market Street "triangle" served many purposes 
through the years but eventually became a vacant eyesore. Now it is 
a place of remembrance, pride and honor - our Veterans Historical 
Plaza. The design team's goal was to create a place of serenity and 
reflection in the middle of our bustling city. Extending on either 
side of the central water features are walkways leading to a central 
lawn area with bronze story-stations depicting each of our nation's 
military conflicts. Across this lawn area are the majestic United 
States and California flags, flanked by flags of each of the five 
branches of the military. A brick walkway surrounds the ellipse and 
contains hundreds of engraved bricks honoring individuals who 
served in the military. 

A large open space off Camp Plenty 
and Soledad Canyon roads used to 
be a hot spot for four-wheeling and 
illegal dumping. The City sought 
and received a grant from the Los 
Angeles Regional Park and Open 

Space District to transform the space into a "passive" river park. 
Discovery Park opened in 2010 and was designed to encourage 
barrier-free interaction with the natural environment. The park 
is comprised of 25 acres and was designed with sustainable 
landscaping and irrigation practices. 

While many projects and facilities 
have been added thanks to our cityhood - some things 
have been taken away. Check out this picture of Lyons 
Avenue where banners, billboards and signs of all sizes I 
and shapes battle for attention. This cluttered mess ~ :.:~~a:"~~fl. 
was cleaned up thanks to the City's adoption of its --=-...:__:;_~ 

first sign code in 1990. 

You can check out more historical photos and see how our 
City has evolved at santa-clarita.com/30years. The website 
will also share all upcoming events and contests taking place 
throughout 2017 in celebration of this grand milestone. 

HAPPY30TH! 



··OL 

We'll see you at The MAIN! After getting word 
from the Executive Director of Main Street's 
Repertory East Playhouse that the theatre 
would be shutting down, City staff put 
together a proposal for City Council's review 
to take over management of the theatre. On 
January 24, 2017, City Council approved the 
proposal and what will now be known as The 
MAIN is currently undergoing renovations. 
The space will receive a facelift, but will 
remain a theatre and will also be home to 
Thursdays@Newhall's Ten by Ten and 
Note by Note events. Other plans for The 
Main include classes/workshops, a rotating 
art gallery and even summer camps. Want 
to learn more about The Main? Head over 
to AtTheMain.org. 



CAPITAL ·IMPROVEMENT 
PROJECT UPDATES·· 

CITYWIDE WAY-Fl DING SIGNS 
This federally funded project will install wayfinding 
signs throughout Santa Clarita's extensive pedestrian, 
bikeway and trail network to make it easier for residents 
and visitors to navigate routes to key City destinations 
such as a Metrolink station or nearby library. Wayfinding 
signs will include directional details and distance, 
allowing travele rs to explore new places with confidence. 
Construction on this project has already begun and is 
expected to be completed by the end of summer. 

CANYON COUNTRY PARK 
The recently updated Child Play Area in Canyon Country 
Park is now open for play! The new design was inspired 

by "natural" elements, from the river-like rubberized 
surfacing, to the tree house style play tower, and 

scattered rock and log play features. These new structures 
replaced old equipment that was installed when the 

park first opened 20 plus years ago! The old equipment 
was donated to Kids Around the World, a charity that 
will reuse the equipment in less fortunate countries. 

This project supports the Santa Clarita 2020 theme of 
Sustaining Public Infrastructure. 

~u<.««««<««««««««««<~ 

CITY PARK UPGRADES·· 
Canyon Country Park isn 't the only park getting some 
love. Santa Clarita Park, Valencia Glen Park and Begonia 
Lane Park will soon have their basketball courts 
resurfaced with new asphalt, ensuring year-round 
enjoyment for residents. This yea r, construction for new 
shade structures will begin at Circle J Ranch , Fair Oaks 
and Valencia Summit parks, providing a comfortable 
environment for children and adults to play. 

~»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»»>»> 

TRAFflC SIGNAL IMPROVEMENTS· 
The intersections of Bouquet Canyon Road and Centurion 

Way, and McBean Parkway and Magic Mountain Parkway 
will be receiving upgrades to their existing traffic signals. 

New underground wiring will be installed to prevent 
signal malfunctions and the aged signal traffic heads will 

be revitalized with new ones, improving safety for both 
drivers and pedestrians. This project is part of the annual 

Intersection Improvement Program which supports the 
Santa Clarita 2020 theme of Sustaining Public Infrastructure. 







City of 

SANTA CLARITA 
23920 Valencia Blvd. 

Santa Clarita, CA 91355-2195 

(661) 259-CITY (2489) 

The State of the City Newsletter 
is published by the City of Santa Clarita Communications Division 

Editor In Chief: Carrie Lujan, clujan@santa-clarita.com 

Executive Editor: Mayumi Miyasato, mmiyasato@santa-clarita.com 

Photography Editor: Nick Robles, nrobles@santa-clarita.com 

Designer: Joe Redmond, jredmond@santa-clarita.com 




